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Re: Official Information Act request relating to COVID-19 infections admitted for treatment 

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 19 June 2021 requesting the following 
information: 

 “I would like following information as set out below:  
1. How many Covid19 infected persons in MIQ were admitted to Hospital?  
2. How many Covid 19 infected persons were put on a respirator?  
3. How many Covid 19 infected persons died in MIQ?”  

 
I am responding on behalf of the Northern Region Health Coordination Centre (NRHCC), the COVID-
19 response and vaccination team set up by the Northland, Waitematā, Auckland, and Counties 
Manukau DHBs. 

Since August 2020 when the Metro DHBs’ took over the provision of health services in MIQ facilities 
within Auckland: 

1. Thirteen COVID-19 positive MIQ guests were admitted to hospital. 
2. No COVID-19 positive MIQ guest was put on a respirator or ventilator in any MIQ facility. 
3. No COVID positive cases died in an MIQ facility. 

You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 

Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 

Auckland DHB website. 

Yours faithfully  

 
 
 
 
Margie Apa 
Chief Executive - Counties Manukau District Health Board  




